Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 7th October 2013 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell

Allen 


Collier

Sinclair

D Smith 


Forrester 
Paxton
In attendance:

CC I Seccombe & DC Roache
Apologies:


Public 


Approximately 27
Minutes: Agreed and signed
	New Matters:
Speed Watch

DC Roache advised the meeting about an initiative that can be accessed through the community forum regarding speeding which was also picked up in the Parish Plan.  Local people can be trained to undertake speed readings in the village and feed the findings back to the police.   Members of the public cannot take action.  The police had been asked previously to do some watches in a couple of areas and no significant issues have been raised.   A couple of residents have come forward to say that they would be interested.   DC Roache was seeking support from Parish Council to take this forward.   DC Roache will put something in the Tysoe Record asking for volunteers to come forward.   

Move to all out elections 2015
The Clerk advised that notification had been received that all Parish Councils would move to all out elections in 2015.   This would mean that instead of the Parish Councillors standing down in 2014 they would serve an extra year.   Cllr Forrester advised that this did give him a problem as he had intends to stand down in 2014.    He also objected to the lack of consultation on this.  Cllr Roache advised she believed the change is intended to bring the timing of the Parish Council elections in line with the other local government elections.

	DC Roache

	Rent Review on agricultural land owned by Parish Council

No Rental agreement could be found.  Both Sheldon Bosley and the previous Clerk had been approached but neither party had a copy of any rental agreement.   It was agreed that Cllr Smith would speak to Mr West about this.   Cllr Paxton reminded the Parish Council that he had previously declared an interest.   

Election of Parish Councillor

The Clerk advised that no one had called for an election and therefore the Parish Council could co-opt a new councillor.
Colin Locke had put his name forward as a Parish Councillor and Cllr Sewell would like to propose this, Cllr Allen Seconded.  Mr Locke was voted onto the Parish Council and will take office at the next meeting
Village speed limits
Documents do not accord with what we had suggested.   CC Seccombe had written to Warwickshire County Council but had received no response.   CC Seccombe agreed that she would follow this up. 
Bus Shelter

DC Roache advised that she had been trying to find out the ownership of the land and the person that knows is away on holiday.   Grants may be available but not for a couple of months.   Cllr Smith made the point that it seemed like a lot of money for just a few parishioners.   DC Roache stated that one should consider all people’s transport needs and it was identified as something some people in the village wanted in the Parish plan.   DC Roache will continue to follow this through

Flooding in Smarts Lane

Cllr Forrester advised that the Parish Council had been awarded the grant to do the work on the Badgers Lane outlet pipe but because Warwickshire County Council had decided the work will not go ahead, we will not get the grant.   Also, Cllr Forrester had sent an email dated 16th Sept to the officers giving them permission to do the work on Tysoe Parish land and raising some queries but had received no response.   Cllr Sewell said he felt the delay in responding was too long and could CC Seccombe follow this up.


	Cllr Smith

CC Seccombe

DC Roache
CC Seccombe

	Planning
13/00824/FUL – Land North West of Sandpits Road – Permission granted

13/01289/LBC – Herberts Farm Cottage, Saddledon Street – LBC granted

13/01669/FUL – 6 Parke Row – Permission granted

13/01731/FUL – Tysoe Vale Farm – Permission granted retrospectively

13/01765/VARY – Tysoe Vale Farm – Permission granted

13/01994/LBC – Home Farm Barns, Sandpits Road – Permission granted

Applications received:

Cllr Sewell advised that there where several members of the public at the meeting due to the planning applications and the public to be able to participate with the agreement of the whole Parish Council, which was given. 

13/02556/TREE – Laurel House, Shipston Road, Upper Tysoe 

In principle happy subject to the tree committee’s agreement
13/01899/FUL – New House Farm, Sandpits Road, Tysoe

The Parish Council have concerns about the access.   The other concern was that when there was a business being run from the premises the Parish Council had significant representation from the public about noise.   Should not change to B1 usage and we object

13/02299/FUL – New House Farm, Sandpits Road, Tysoe

The fact that this application is in a conservation area is of concerns to the Parish Council and therefore needs to be looked at very carefully. Concerns are as follows.
The density of the application, with 9 dwellings being squeezed in seems over developed. 

Traffic – the access on the road is very tight and more traffic coming in and out is a concern.

Drainage – Very difficult as was witnessed at the recent Planning Committee.   Soak always do not work on very heavy soil and a very costly upgraded would be needed. 

The developer was asked questions on two issues.  The land inside the red line at the back of Plots 8 & 9, are these gardens?   The developer advised that they were.  The Parish Council then asked, will they remain gardens throughout?  The developer again confirmed that they would.

A question was then raised about exactly where the conservation area was but the line of the conservation area was unclear.

Members of the public – raised the following issues:

Site appears to swing in from open countryside.   There is reference in the documents to a building line.  Would be helpful if we knew where the building line was.  Cllr Sewell advised that this is a generic term but there are moments when you break out of the building line. 

What is infill when you have such an open site?  Cllr Sewell advised that this was any open space within a settlement that can take a development.   Does mean you become more crowded.  However, it is either infill or ribbon development and there are good and bad sides to both.

Building in one of the oldest parts of the village seems sacrilegious.

Water coming of the field now and down the drive into Back Lane and flooding previously and this needs to be considered.  The garage and drive have been flooded 3 times.

Sandpits Road is single track and not a good road for traffic.   The green and the roads running off are very historical.  Traffic very heavy at school run times, delivery lorries going to the local shops and agricultural vehicles.   No clear right of way between Sandpits Lane and Back Lane. 

Could the developer think more about plots 2, 3, 4 and 5 where they overlook the barns next to it?   Should not overlook the properties and they will take the light.

Looks very congested at the front of the site.   

The developer advised that they had undertaken a survey and they have tried to take onboard the feedback that they received from the properties that are overlooked.   

What materials will the houses be built from?   All stone apart from number 4 which is brick to break the line.   Will the road be adopted drive?   No it will be a private drive and using boreholes to take away the water.   

Developer stated that, under the NHBC guarantee, they are responsible for the development for 10 years.

Having considered everything that had been said the Parish Council stated that they would be objecting on the following grounds.

Very concerned about conservation area, the density and the drainage and sewage and the additional traffic that the development will bring.   DC Roache shares a lot of the PCs concerned.
	Tree Committee

Clerk

Clerk

	Receive and Consider any correspondence
Email from Hugh Matthews regarding broadband was read out to the meeting.

Two emails from Mr Jervis were read out but the Clerk had spoken to Mr Jervis to advise that his address had appeared on a previous planning notice as this was the address on the application received from Stratford District Council.

An email from Mr Adcock was read out.  The Clerk had emailed Mr Adcock to explain how the posting of agendas works and the timings involved.

	

	Financial Administration

Internet Banking – The Clerk put forward a proposal to change to internet banking.   This would save a considerable amount of time, costs and be better for the environment.   It was agreed that this should happen and that at future meetings the payments would be signed off in the usual way but by the production of a payment schedule.

Grant Thornton have completed the external audit and the notice has been displayed
A second VAT refund for £1222.04 had been received.

The following payments were proposed by Cllr Allen and seconded by Cllr Forrester

  Paul Pitts                                                           £52.00

  Paul Pitts                                                             £6.00

  Two payments for Thomas Fox both for        £585.60
  Two payments for MFM Services                  £180.00 & £240.00

  Wickstead Playscapes                                     £481.74

  Nicholls                                                           £108.00

  Clerk’s Pay                                                      £503.00

  WALC training undertaken by Clerk &

        CC Sinclair                                                  £40.00

  Stationery and Stamps                                       £18.00

  Grant Thornton Audit fee                                £120.00
	Clerk

	Future Housing Development
Cllr Sewell invited Mr Keith Risk, chairman of the village housing steering committee, to speak first. Keith Risk gave background and pointed out that the development for Gladman’s had gone to Planning today.   A group had been formed to look at the whole village not just about the Gladman development.  Neighbourhood plan would seem to be needed whatever happens to Gladman Development.    Neighbourhood plan needs to be lead by the Parish Council.   Costs and time attached to that but that is what we would like to ask.   We are aware that PC very busy but the group would be there to contribute to a lot of the leg work.   

Second issue the Gladman development now becomes our immediate focus.   Public consultation brought nothing but objections.

The Group have two strategies: the immediate threat and the long term neighbourhood plan.   Cannot be used to say no to any development but gives us the ability to articulate where we want that development to occur and what we want it to look like.   It is a legal document once that is adopted by the Parish Council and takes between one and two years to complete. Where a Parish Council exists they have to initiate the neighbourhood plan.

There was then considerable debate and questions asked about neighbourhood plans and what these mean, how they work and whether in the current apparent free-for-all they achieve anything. Mr Risk’s committee believe they do carry weight.
Councillor Sinclair volunteered to act as liaison with the village group.   It was also agreed that minutes should be taken at the meeting and send to the Parish Council.

Parish Council agreed to make available a budget to pay for a qualified planning consultant to a maximum £2,000. Mr Risk to advise who they plan to use.
	Cllr Sinclair

	AOB

Cllr Forrester advised that Alison Cross and Craig Marshall had agreed to take on the village Broadband project. Cllr Forrester said he had offered parish council help in any way we could.  The Parish Council agreed as part of the publicity campaign to a letter going out to residents in the parish council’s name, subject to approval, and asked Cllr Forrester to thank them for agreeing to take on this project

Cllr Forrester had written the first article for the Tysoe Record and asked for a volunteer for the next issue.   Nobody volunteered and so Cllr Forrester agreed he would write the next article.

Cllr Allen advised that there had been a few issues with youths in the playing field.  Going to speak to the police about increasing their presence in the village

Cllr Sewell advised that the Parish Council had been approached regarding providing insurance for the Christmas tree.   The Clerk was asked to look into this.  Any costs involved will be paid by the Christmas Tree Committee.

Could all Councillors please let the Clerk have any known budgeted expenses that they are aware the Parish Council will incur until the end of the financial year
Date for extra ordinary meeting for planning agreed as Monday 14th October 2013.  

DC Roache advised that the litter bin the Parish Council wanted replacing would have to be purchased by them.  Strafford District Council would be replacing the bins around the village.   DC Roache asked for this item to be placed on the next agenda 
	Cllr Forrester
Cllr Forrester
Cllr Allen
Clerk
All Councillors

DC Roache

	Public Participation

Christmas tree and festive sing along – A 5 metre Christmas tree had been donated.   The tree committee want to use the electricity pole on the green for the lights.  CC Seccombe will ask the Warwickshire County Council if it is their pole.

Celebration on the 14th December which coincides with the Christmas tree going in the church.  Tree will be going up on the 7th December 2013 and taken down on the 4th January 2014.   Give a copy of the insurance required to the clerk

A member of the public asked the meeting how much they were paying for broadband.   The Super fast Broadband campaign being run by Warwickshire County Council was explained. Any offers of help with the campaign would be welcome.
A member of the public advised that they had a friend that could do the bus shelter for £5,000.   They were advised to bring details to the next meeting.
	Cllr Seccombe

	Next extra ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 14th October 2013.   The next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 4th November.   Agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 25th October 2013.   
Meeting Closed at 9.15pm
	All Councillors


